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1. Action Items

(1) Forward the following motion to the HDEOCP for immediate action:
“The Cummins  Surveillance Panel recommend to the HDEOCP that Cummins M-11 EGR Top Ring Weight  Loss (TRWL) be considered as redundant with the T-10 TRWL in D-4485 with the alternate passing limit of 140 mg TRWL in the T-10 and become a  rate and report item for both candidate and calibration tests. In addition, all laboratories will move to Batch B rings when available"
(2) “To make M-11 EGR TRWL a non-critical parameter monitored for severity adjustments”.

2. Call To Order/Membership/Approval of Minutes

Warren Totten called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm. The purpose of the meeting was to resolve the M-11 EGR TRWL issue and to establish Task Forces for the ISM and ISB tests.  

3. M11 EGR Top Ring Wear
Warren and Dave Stehouwer stated that there were two basic concerns:
1) The remaining supply of Batch A top rings appear to be producing erratic and mild results

2) The long term availability of M-11 hardware for both the HST and EGR tests

After a brief discussion, it was decided that these are two separate issues and should be addressed as such. Warren and Dave stated that from Cummins perspective the T-10 TRWL covers their interests as far as TRWL is concerned  (at the 140 mg pass level) and therefore would like to see M-11 EGR TRWL become a rate and report item only. A significant amount of discussion ensued about how to address this in D-4485 and whether or not it should be considered as a redundant parameter. It was agreed to make clear to the HDEOCP that it is only a TRWL issue and that the entire test should not be considered as out of control. Cummins wants to move to the batch B rings as soon as they are available, so it was agreed to allow tests to continue to run on batch A rings until Batch B is available for distribution at TEI. 
The following motion was made by Dave Stehouwer and seconded by Greg Shank:
“The Cummins  Surveillance Panel recommend to the HDEOCP that Cummins M-11 EGR Top Ring Weight  Loss (TRWL) be considered as redundant with the T-10 TRWL in D-4485 with the alternate passing limit of 140 mg TRWL in the T-10 and become a  rate and report item for both candidate and calibration tests. In addition, all laboratories will move to Batch B rings when available"

The motion passed with 8 affirmatives and 1 waive.

It was agreed to forward this to the HDEOCP and recommend it go out to Sub-Committee B for electronic ballot as soon as possible. Dave Stehouwer agreed to call HDEOCP chairman Jim McGeehan and let this request be known.
In addition, Jeff Clark made the following motion:

“To make M-11 EGR TRWL a non-critical parameter monitored for severity adjustments”.
The motion passed unanimously.
4. ISM Task Force and ISB Task Force

Daryl Baumgartner (Lubrizol) will chair the ISM Task Force. Daryl will be soliciting membership from the Surveillance Panel and other interested parties. Even though the ISM is intended for   PC-10, one of the main objectives of the Task Force will be to develop the ISM as a replacement for the M-11 for both the HST and EGR tests, since these tests are hardware limited. It was emphasized that this test development should be put on an accelerated schedule.

The ISB Task Force will be chaired by Mark Sarlo (SwRI). The ISB is also intended for use in   PC-10.
5. Additional Business/Next Meeting

The next meeting will be at the call of the chair.

2

